EUROPEAN COMMISSION



Brussels, 1.10.2018 C(2018) 6064 final

Dear Presidents,

The Commission would like to thank the Cortes Generales for their Opinion on the proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on the European Globalisation Adjustment Fund {COM(2018) 380 final}.

This proposal forms part of a broader package of ambitious measures designed as a response to the social challenges the Union is facing. Taking into account the changing realities of the world of work, the Union shall be made ready for the current and future challenges of globalisation and digitisation, making growth more inclusive and by improving employment and social policies.

The proposal is currently being discussed by the European Parliament and the Council. The Commission hopes that an agreement on the proposal can be reached before the end of the current term of the European Parliament.

The Commission welcomes the support expressed by the Cortes Generales and looks forward to continuing the political dialogue in the future.

Yours faithfully,

Frans Timmermans First Vice-President Marianne Thyssen Member of the Commission

Ms Ana PASTOR
President of the
Congreso de los Diputados
Floridablanca s/n
E – 28071 MADRID

Mr Pio GARCÍA-ESCUDERO MÁRQUEZ President of the Senado Plaza de la Marina Española, 8 E – 28071 MADRID